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Introduction 

With a membership of around 420,000 registered nurses, midwives, health visitors, 

nursing students, health care assistants and nurse cadets, the Royal College of 

the UK parliaments and other national and European political institutions, trade unions, 

professional bodies and voluntary organisations. 

General comments 

The RCN has previously said that we support the forward looking approach of Monitor 

in assessing risk and also that looking at metrics relating to cash flow makes sense 

(albeit we look to others to provide financial expertise to know if the precise metrics 

are appropriate).  

We therefore broadly support the proposals in this consultation document relating to 

the additional trigger for investigation relating to liquidity or capital service ration.  We 

also broadly support proposals to use the new access targets for mental health set by 

government in 2014, as additional proxies for governance at acute providers.   

 

Response to specific questions 

 

Question 1: do you agree that we should use the EIP measure as an indicator of 

potential governance concerns? 

Yes.  We agree with the use of the target for a two week wait for receiving treatment 

from the early intervention in psychosis (EIP) programme as an indicator for potential 

governance concerns.    

Question 2: do you agree with our proposal to implement option 3? 

Given that the indicators for access to mental health services are new and will take 

some time to bed down, we agree that option 3, the intermediate solution, appears to 

be the most practical approach. 

Question 3: do you agree we should use the IAPT measure as an indicator of 

potential governance concerns?  






